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New York, NY  10007-2109 
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Keefe B. Clemons 
General Counsel – Northeast Region 
 

September 17, 2012 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary, Public Service Commission 
State of New York 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York  12223 
 

Re:  Case No. 98-C-1357/Matter No. 0902484 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 

The following schedule, issued by Verizon New York Inc. ("Verizon"), is transmitted for 
filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission, State of New York, 
to be effective October 1, 2012: 
 

PSC NY No. 10--COMMUNICATIONS 
Preface 

Original Page 13 
Section 5 

45th Revised Page 118 
 

This filing is made in compliance with the Public Service Commission's January 28, 2002 
"Order on Unbundled Network Elements" in Case No. 98-C-1357/Matter No. 0902484 (the "UNE 
Pricing Order"). 
 
The proposed revision provides for the required quarterly change in the level of the Unbundled 
TC Reciprocal Compensation Charge (UCRCC).  The new rate is based on paid third-party 
charges of $3,793,330.18 and 2,506,355,019 minutes of UCRCC-eligible traffic during the 
period April 2012 through June 2012. 
 

Copies of this filing are being sent to all active parties to Case No. 98-C-1357. 
 

 Respectfully submitted, 

 

 Keefe B. Clemons 

Attachment 
Copy to:  All Active Parties to Case No. 98-C-1357  
 Via E-Mail or Hard Copy 

Received: 09/18/2012


